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VETERANS' AFFAIRS

January 1, 2025
Dear Friends,

Each year comes with renewed hope — to celebrate each other’s successes and care for each other
in times of need. I am thankfui to each town in Maine for their commitment to their
communities, to their citizens, and to this country. We always work together to get things done.
This past year was no different.

First, it was a true honor to be reelected to the United States Senate for another six-year term.
Throughout my travels around the state, I heard many concerns about the cost of living and
affordability of housing. Many of you also shared your concerns about access to medical and
mental health services. The Inflation Reduction Act has been incredible for older people in Maine
— Medicare is finally negotiating lower prices for prescription drugs, on top of the $35 per month
cap for insulin that took effect in 2023. We have an opportunity to build on what we have in
common and do what Maine people do best; we will continue to help each other and lead
through example.

I have also been consistently working to help our veterans. My team has repeatedly been
successful in securing long-overdue recognition of military medals for many of Maine’s combat
veterans and working to resolve issues with claims, travel pay, and access to healthcare and
benefits our veterans earned through their selfless service to our country. I have also worked with
my Veterans Affairs and Defense partners in Washington to successfully pass a national defense
bill that strengthens our national security, takes care of our service members, and supports Maine
businesses from Aroostook to York County.

I am also thankful to have such an incredible team across Maine available to you for hurdles you
may face with the federal government. Whether it be veteran issues, social security problems,
student loans, immigration, IRS and more, please never hesitate to reach out to my offices in
Presque Isle, Bangor, Augusta, Portland, or Biddeford and allow us the chance to be part of your
solutions.

Together, over the next six years, I know we can continue to build a stronger, brighter future for
our great state. Thank you for being one of the reasons Maine is so special; it is not only a
pleasure to serve you — it is a pleasure to know you. Mary and I wish you a happy and safe
2025.
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Janet T. Mills

GOVERNOR

Dear Maine Resident:

I have always been guided by the belief that to strengthen our state, we have to invest in our greatest
asset: the people of Maine. With the support of the Legislature, my Administration has been
investing in what people need to succeed, like job training, child care, health care, education,
broadband, and housing.

We are seeing results — small businesses are expanding their operations; people are moving here
to work and raise their families; and graduates are staying in Maine to pursue rewarding, life-long
careers. These are all encouraging signs that are reflected in the strength of our economy. In fact,
Maine has one of the best rates of economic growth in the nation.

That’s good news, but I know that not everyone is feeling the benefits of our strong economy. The
cost of living in Maine, as in much of America, is too high. The price of fuel, the cost of supplies,
utilities and labor have driven up expenses for families across the country and impacted the budgets
of towns, counties and nearly every state, including Maine.

I want everyone to benefit from the availability of good jobs, a good public education, and good
health care in our state. That is why I have put forward a balanced budget proposal that proposes
some savings and certain targeted revenue increases to maintain things we all support, like the
state paying 55 percent of the cost of education and 5 percent municipal revenue sharing, to keep
all these costs from being passed along to property taxpayers.

We have made good progress over the past six years to ensure that every person in Maine can find
a good-paying job in a rewarding and stable career; go to the doctor when they feel sick because
they have health insurance; and have the peace of mind that their children are safe at home and at
school.

I look forward to working with communities and citizens across the state to solve problems,
manage our finances, and keep our people healthy and safe.

Sincerely,

" Janet T. Mills

Governor
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